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CHAIR BALSA: .. .(gavel)... Will the meeting of the General Plan Committee please
come to order. It's July 26 111 , approximately 9:05 a.m. And I am Councilmember
Gladys Baisa, Chair of this Committee. And I'd like to call the meeting to order
and ask everyone in the Chamber if you've got a cell phone like I do, if you
would please put it on your silent mode so that we don't have any interruptions.
I'm glad I reminded myself. Thank you very much. rd like to thank everyone
for attending this special meeting. and I also would like to offer my thanks to
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Vice-Chair Couch for presiding over the Committee's June 30` 11 meeting. I was ill
and unable to be here and he did a great job of chairing the meeting, and I'd like
to thank all of you for all the hard work you did at that meeting. I did get to view
it on Akaku. This morning I'd like to talk about the Members that are here, I'd
like to introduce them. I'd like to introduce Member Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much for being here, Elle. I'd like also to introduce
Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: And thank you, Mike, for being here today.
COUNCILMFIVIBER VICTORINO: You're welcome.
CHAIR BALSA: I realize it's a special meeting and you folks have given up time to be
here, I appreciate it. Also like to introduce Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you, Mike. And also Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. I understand that Riki Hokama will be joining
us shortly. Excused today is Vice-Chair Don Couch, Member Robert Carroll, and
Chair Danny Mateo is also excused. From Administration this morning, we have
with us John Summers, Administrative Planning Officer from the Department of
Planning.
MR. SUMMERS: Good morning.
CHAIR BALSA: Good morning, John, and thank you for coming. I understand that the
Director is away on business. Also with us we have Simone Bosco, Senior
Planner from the Department of Planning.
MS. BOSCO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And I had expected that we would have Corporation Counsel and I
don't know if he's late or he's just not going to be here today, but Mr. Giroux is
excused for the moment. Also joining us is Riki Hokama. Thank you. Riki, for
being here.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Also we have with us my Committee Staff. We have our Legislative
Attorney David Raatz and our Committee Secretary, Clarita Balala. Members, we
will be taking public testimony in a minute. That's limited to the item on our
agenda today. People should sign up at the desk located in the lobby outside the
door, and they will be limited to three minutes per person with one minute to
conclude. I ask them to please state their name and who they are representing.
With no objections, Chair would like to begin public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. We have one person who has signed up to
testify this morning, and that person is Lee Altenberg. Mr. Altenberg, if you
could please come up and present your testimony. Good morning.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MR. ALTENBERG: Good morning. Good morning, Chair, Council members, and Staff.
Let's see, the...she's helping distribute this. I brought supporting document...my
name's Lee Altenberg, I'm speaking as an individual, and I brought supporting
documents for the testimony I gave at the last meeting on suggested changes to
the, the language. Now, the, the last page of the handout has the, the language I
was suggesting, and the, the most principal one is the, the action, "Enforce no
further loss of Hawaiian dry forests or dry shrublands." And the reason for that is
that these are the most endangered ecosystem in the State. And on the first page
of the, of the document, it's a report on Endangered Ecosystems, a Status Report
on America's Vanishing Habitat and Wildlife, and if you can see on that front
page 1 highlighted in yellow, there it is, Hawaiian Dry Forest listed among the 21
most endangered ecosystems in the United States. And then on the next page is
the overall risk index for these different ecosystems, and there tied with California
at extreme. risk with a number 19--the maximum is 23--is Hawaii. So there's not
many county councils in the country that have as part of their responsibility
keeping a part of the creation from disappearing forever, but that happens to be
one of the responsibilities of this County Council. And so to see it visually, on
the, the next page is a map, and it shows the, the original and the current extent of
lowland dry forest on Maui. And as you can see, the range of dry forest originally
was the...basically the entire low areas except for the, the, the very windward. In
fact, at the base of this pedestal were probably wiliwili forest originally. In this,
the...what this building is built on was originally wiliwili forest, and you can see
in the larger map is what's left, and it's just these little patches, scattered patches,
the largest size of which is on these lava flows that it's superimposed over in the
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Southwest Rift Zone. Let's see, I have one, my one more minute to conclude or is
that...
CHAIR. BALSA: No.
MR. ALTENBERG: That's it? That's the total? Well let me conclude by showing some
of the guys that if there had been a previous County Council that could have
saved them, we would have these characters among us today. This is the o'o, all
the o'os are gone, and these Hawaiian honeycreepers, these are all gone. The
mamos are all gone, and the nukupu' us are all gone. So let's hope that there's not
a book in the future that has Hawaiian dry forest in here because of your actions
to lower that risk from 19 to some better number. Thank you for your attention.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Altenberg. Members, any questions for our
testifier? Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Altenberg, for being
here this morning. I'm looking at your handout here.
MR. ALTENBERG: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: What is IUCN red list?
MR. ALTENBERG: That's a...
COUNCILMEMBER PON"FANILLA: Is that the list that you told us about?
MR. ALTENBERG: That's an internationally maintained list of, of...showing the status
of all species worldwide, and so it's, it's maintained by academic biologists
internationally. And so it's another place to go besides the official Federal listing
to see what the status of an...of organisms are.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. So there's a Federal list and this is an
international list?
MR. ALTENBERG: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none, Mr. Altenberg,
thank you very much for being here.
MR. ALTENBERG: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Chair would like to give the opportunity to any other person who would
like to testify who has not signed up. Would you please come forward, and you
can do your paperwork afterwards. Good morning. You have three minutes, go
right ahead.
MR. AMPONG: Aloha, good morning. My name is Foster Ampong, long-time resident
of Maui. I thank you for letting me testify on these important matters. I do have a
concern, and I find it here on Page 2 in the Culture Resource item, Planning
Committee 2009-2011 Council term. In Objective 1 under the policies, and, and
let me read it. It says "To foster the spirit of aloha and celebrate the host
Hawaiian culture and other ethnic cultures." With due respect, I would like the
word "host" replaced with "native Hawaiian". And I'd be happy to explain that
the term "host", when I hear host culture, I'm thinking that people may
misunderstand that...and, and I've heard this myself in conversations, that when
we say the host Hawaiian culture, it implies that native Hawaiians are hosting
other cultures which really is not a had thing if that was, you know, fundamentally
true. As we know throughout our Hawaiian history, Captain Cook for example
was lost in the middle of the ocean and he stumbled onto the islands, so he wasn't
necessarily invited, and, and the term "host" implies that you're invited. And I'm
not saying that we're not appreciative or even having the aloha for all the different
ethnic groups. We do, and. I think that's, you know, something that we all
understand. But I think semantically it's important that we remove that word,
because it, it can create some, some misunderstandings that I think, you know,
we're starting to see today as we're trying to do some course corrections and, and
correcting of our history here in the islands. So I, I just wanted to make that
point.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Thank you very much. By any chance, do you have a
reference number of what...where that is in the plan?
MR. AMPONG: Yeah. It's...
CHAIR BAISA: I know you have a matrix, so you may have a number.
MR. AMPONG: Yeah. It's Chapter 2 -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
MR. AMPONG: --and it's Page 2...
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
MR. AMPONG: Oh...

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
July 26,2011

CHAIR BALSA: Is there a number in front of that objective? Or does that policy have a
number next to it or something?
MR. AMPONG: It's Objective 1 -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
MR. AMPONG: --and I guess it would be...it's on the second page of the handout you
had in the front.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair'?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. lf, if...I think Mr. .Ampong looking at...if
we look over at number...Page I -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --ifs actually Page 1 at the bottom, yeah?
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, these pages have changed as the incarnations of them get
published.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well...
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Its No. 19 under Objective 1, to foster the
spirit of aloha and to celebrate the host Hawaiian culture and other ethnic cultures.
Right? That's the one you're looking at -MR. AMPONG: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --right?
MR. AMPONG: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I see that.
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CHAIR BAISA: So this is ground that we've already covered?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, we have.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So that...but that's where it is. sir.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Ampong, what I can tell you is this, we are not going hack, we're
going forward, but we will make a note of your suggestion.
MR. AMPONG: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: And there will be an opportunity when we're all done, you know, we're
going to have a clean copy of this, we're going to look at it again, and we may
make some, you know, small corrections, and we'll keep track of this 'cause it's
important.
MR. AMPONG: Yes. it is. Thank you. Appreciate it.
CHAIR BAISA: So thank you very much for being here.
MR. AMPONG: Okay. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any further questions for Mr. Ampong? Seeing none, thank
you very much.
MR. AMPONG: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: We have several other people who have signed up. We have Robin
Knox. Ms. Knox, if you'd please come forward. Anybody else who would like
to testify, would you please sign up. Go right ahead. Good morning.
MS. KNOX: Good morning, Madam Chair. Aloha and thank you for allowing me to
come speak today. I've, I've spent about four hours looking over this matrix and
the draft text with regard to watershed, streams, and wetland issues. And it's a
little bit discouraging because from my standpoint of looking at things from the
water quality point of view, there's a lot of inconsistencies and maybe use of
wording that isn't clearly defined. So trying to figuring out later what it means
might be difficult. And I, I...it's hard to go over all of that in three minutes, but
it's mainly with regard to using the words "water quality". For instance, in the
summary of watershed, streams, and wetland issues on Page 2.23 [sic], there's an
absence of a comprehensive and integrated approach to watershed management. I
would like to see the words "water quality and watershed management", because
-%-
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we need to manage the water quality. And also an additional bullet there I think
should be that we should...that the issues include development of floodplains and
wetlands. With regard to specific actions that are in this matrix—I'm starting at
No. 135 with these comments--I think the Planning Committee language is good,
but I would replace the word "nearshore" with "watershed base" so that it reads
"Develop and implement an integrated watershed based water quality
management program". And then at the end of that sentence which is talking
about the sensitive marine water resources, I would add the words "including
streams, wetlands, and nearshore waters". If you don't do that, it kind of assumes
that the nearshore is where the water quality problems sources are or that they're
caused by projects in the SMA necessarily which they may be, but they could be
things coming from higher up. So an integrated watershed based water quality
management plan would address all of those things. And I think that the water
quality management program should cover all watersheds on the island, not just
ones that are critical, and I'm not sure what critical means, so that term needs to
be defined. I have many other comments along the same lines, so I can leave
those with you in writing if that's appropriate, because I see that my time's almost
up. But my overall comment is that the County level needs to have a focus on
water quality management and planning throughout all of this planning. And
watershed partnerships are a very specific definition in State law, and I think
sometimes that word might be used when maybe we want to be more inclusive
and include other kinds of watershed groups as well. Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you, Ms. Knox. Members. questions for testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: She's going to...Chairman? She's going to leave
that?
CHAIR BALSA: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: We'll get her testimony in writing.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Good.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.
MS. KNOX: Thank you.
CHAIR BA1SA: Any other questions? If not, Ms. Knox, thank you very much.
MS. KNOX: Okay.
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CHAIR BAISA: Is there anyone else who would like to testify?
MS. PERREIRA: Good morning, Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MS. PERREIRA: --Council members. I...
CHAIR BALSA: You can do your paperwork after you're done. I don't have paperwork.
Do you have paperwork?
MS. PERREIRA: Yes. I, I, I just came in.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
MS. PERREIRA: I'll do it after. Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Go ahead.
MS. PERREIRA: I was just here to check and see, I noticed...I don't know if I'm not
doing it appropriately this morning if we're dealing with just matrix, but I'm
talking about the text, the Heritage Resources text.
CHAIR BAISA: We're beginning this morning's work on...at 135 on the matrix.
MS. PERREIRA: Okay.
CHAIR BALSA: But go ahead and testify. It's okay.
MS. PERREIRA: Yeah. Well I, I just checking to see because the last time we were
here on behalf of all of our towns, we expressed concern about beefing up and
correcting the historical attributes, and I don't see it in this text. And I would like
to remind everybody that when you look at the Business-Country-Town
guidelines for Upcountry, there's a technical report and there's a, you know, the
actual guidelines. But it does refer to the extensive history of this area and this
has still not been corrected, and I have to say we are concerned because it only
notes about the Hawaiian paniolo cowboy, and then of course it refers to Chinese
history found up in Kula. Makawao has an extensive history that's much broader
than this small section on Page 2-5, and we humbly request that that correction be
made and to also give little bit more specific meaning to the plantation industry
that was stricken in the text prior. And that's all I have for today.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you, Ms. Perreira. I remember your testimony. I will ask
Ms. Bosco if she can comment on what happened to your, to your comments.
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MS. PERREIRA: Yeah. We mailed a letter too.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Bosco, please?
MS. BOSCO: Yes. Thank you, Chair. I believe that the, the Department is working
closely with Council Services staff to draft the corrections to that section.
MS. PERREIRA: Oh, okay. And we would be happy to assist if you would like, because
we know exactly the language that you can lift that is already from a County
document.
MS. BOSCO: Thank you. We would appreciate...
MS. PERREIRA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. We remember your testimony very well.
MS. PERREIRA: And so we're watching.
CHAIR BAISA: We, we expect you to.
MS. PERREIRA: Thank you so much.
CHAIR BAISA: This is a, this is a group effort.
MS. PERREIRA: Yes. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
MS. PERREIRA: Thank you for your hard work. Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Anybody else who would like to testify? Chair sees...do we have
anybody else? If you would, would you please come forward?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . .(Speakingfrom the gallery). . . I would like to but it's
going to be a few minutes. I'm waiting for somebody.
CHAIR BALSA: Are you waiting for something or somebody?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . ..(Speaking from the gallery).

Yes.

CHAIR BAISA: Chair would like to proceed. We're on a very tight timetable. Is it
something that you need in order to testify?

-

10-
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . ..(Speaking from the gallery). . . Yes, it is.
.

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. The Chair will give you a few minutes. Eli hold public
testimony open for a few more minutes, but we're going to have to close and go
forward.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ...(Speaking from the gallery). . . Okay. Thank you.
.

CHAIR. BALSA:
Members, any questions...you didn't have any questions of
Ms. Perreira? I'm sorry, I dismissed her. Otherwise, I can, I can call her back.
We're okay? Members, we're going to give that gentleman three minutes and
then we're going to proceed. So we're going to take a very brief recess here.
Three minutes. Please don't go very far. . .(gave/).
RECESS:

9:25 a.m.

RECONVENE:

9:29 a.m.

(gavel)... Will the meeting please come back to order? Our
CHAIR BAISA:
three-minute recess is over. Testifier, are you ready?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . . (Speaking from the gallery - inaudible), .
CHAIR BALSA: I can't hear you.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . .(Speakingfrom the gallery). . . I'm sorry, I apologize.
I'm not going to he able to do it today.
CHAIR BAISA: Alrighty. Thank you very much. No other testifiers? Seeing none, the
Chair, with no objection, would like to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

CHAIR BALSA: Thank you. Public testimony is closed.
ITEM NO. 2(2): GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (MAUI ISLAND PLAN: CHAPTER 2
(HERITAGE RESOURCES ONLY)) (C.C. No. 07-54)

CHAIR BAISA: Members, as noted on the meeting agenda that was put out for today,
the General Plan Committee will continue its work on the lengthy Chapter 2
relating to Heritage Resources. Heritage resources include the cultural, historical,
and environmental assets of the island of Maui. On June 30 th the Committee
-H-
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advanced through Line No. 134 on the matrix. So we will begin our deliberations
today at. Line No. 135, still in the section of Chapter 2 entitled Watersheds,
Streams, and Wetlands. Members, the Chair will like to remind everyone again
that we have a huge task before us. We have a looming deadline. We are to
complete this work in October. Chair is taking every opportunity where there is
opportunity, and I really appreciate those of you that are going to make the
sacrifices to be here on days that we would not normally be meeting, but we need
you to come. Because if we only meet according to our meeting, regular meeting
schedule, there is no way that we will accomplish this task until...unless we start
at 6:00 in the morning and go midnight which the Chair would not want to do.
So I really, really want to encourage you if possible when we poll if you can
possibly make yourself available for an extra meeting here and there, I really
appreciate your support. I also would ask you to try to make very good time of
the time we have here on the floor. Let's limit our discussion to things that are
relevant. If things are brought up and you feel they're not relevant, then, you
know, they don't have to be changed. We have the work of the Planning
Committee, we have suggestions from the new Planning Director. and where the,
the Planning Committee recommendation stands and the Director has no
recommendation, you know, you might have a comfort level that it's been looked
at before. We have testifiers coming and providing very good suggestions and
ideas, and where you support those and think they're relevant, please, let's deal
with them as expeditiously as we can, but let's try and move this agenda. We
have got to get through the...every...many, many things are hinged on the
completion of the Maui Island Plan. This is a huge and important document
we're working on. The Chair is very, very appreciative, and let's get going. So
we're going to have a long day today. The Chair's intent is that we will go until
probably about ten minutes to 12:00 this morning. Unfortunately the Chair has a
very important board meeting during the noon hour. We will come back and start
again at 1:30, and if possible and I can hang onto a quorum, we'd like to work at
least until 4:30 and maybe push the envelope to 5:00 if we're just about done. So
that's kind of the plan for today. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Can we recess like 11:30 instead?
CHAIR BALSA: I can recess at -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Good. Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: --1 1:30 if you want, if that'll accommodate your schedule.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: It's really important that I try to work with you guys. Let's get it done.
Okay. So let's rock and roll. The Chair will accept a motion to approve actions
at Lines 135 to 139 of the matrix.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So move, Madam Chair.
COUNCIL MEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
-

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. We have a motion by Member White and a second by
Member Victorino. Any, any need to discuss this or any amendments?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, I actually do have an amendment I'd like to
make, and it is merging Actions 135 and 138. Both Actions describe resource
management goals, so they're very similar in effect. So I was hoping to combine
and merge with the new language to state, "Develop, adopt, and implement an
integrated water quality management program with the intent to protect
watersheds and nearshore coastal resources through ahupua'a, aha moku
management practices".
CHAIR. BAISA: We have a motion by Member Cochran, is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And then it continue...sorry. And then it after that
period, The program shall include the :following elements:" and then the items A,
B, C are notated there.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member Cochran. I don't hear a second.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It would just I think clean up both areas and state
and protect what it's intended to do basically. It's a policy that's going to help
support the objective of this section, so that's the whole reason.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there a second to the motion? If not, Ms. Cochran, I'm sorry, but the
motion fails, and we'll have to move on. Seeing none, is there any other action to
be taken or any amendment on this section?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, Chair?
CHAIR BALSA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So this is we're still looking towards 135 through
139?
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I believe the Planning Director would like to delete
120...oh, sorry, 136. Is it require that all watershed management plans
incorporate the ahupua'a model?
CHAIR BALSA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that true?
CHAIR BAISA: But if there is no motion to do that, then it'll stand as is.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But is the, is the Planning looking to delete that? Is
that what I'm...
CHAIR BAISA: That's what it...that's what the matrix says, that the Planning Director
would like to —
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR. BAISA: --delete it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I want to make a motion to not delete.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second for discussion.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. We have a motion and a second. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCITRAN: This is, I think again, it's supporting language for
what this objective of this section is, and as we're trying to move along and make
this concept, this model of ahupua'a practice sort of a mandate and incorporate it
in, in planning, I think this is extremely important to keep. It's going to be
repeated in other areas, but I think here as an action it really needs to stay there.
So that's just my take on that, and if I get support, great.
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CHAIR BALSA: It's the Chair's understanding that if we pass this motion, your motion
is to?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Put back...keep that sentence there, not to delete.
CHAIR BALSA: We don't have to do anything if we leave it as it is.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. So...
CHAIR BAISA: We do not have to accept the Planning Director's recommendation.
What we have before us is the Planning Committee's work. The Planning
Director is making suggestions to change that. If we leave it alone, it stands. We
can take action on his recommendation or we can just not do anything.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Sorry.
CHAIR BALSA: So, so -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, I didn't... . . .(laughs).
CHAIR BAISA: --that, that's, that what...that's what needs to be clear., so if you leave
your motion in then we're going to discuss deletion, otherwise we don't have to
do it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: So would you like to withdraw your motion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I'll withdraw it, because I would like to keep
it there.
CHAIR BAISA: And, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
you. Chairman, for explaining.

withdraw the second, and thank

CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. Well I think this gets very confusing -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --you know, we get kind of caught up in, in, in the matrixes and forget
what we're looking at. What we are looking at, folks, is the work that came out of
last year's Council Planning Committee and the GPAC and the Planning
-15-
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Commissions and everything that was done before. We now have a new Planning
Director and he has looked at this and he is making suggestions to...and we can
either accept his recommendations or say no. we want to leave it the way it is or
we want to do something else, so that we're all clear on what we're doing. Okay.
Can we move on? Yes, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I thought that we were...that by moving
to adopt -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --that we would...that the...that would result in the
deletion, because we're accepting the, the Planning Department's
recommendations -CHAIR BAISA:
COLJNCILMEMBER WHITE: --as part of the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm not clear.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So I thought her...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That, that's how I was taking it.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm not clear.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's...
COUNCIIMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry.
CHAIR BALSA: Well let's ask Planning for a comment.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I believe that's the way it's been operating thus far.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Raatz, can you help?
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. It's really up to you as the presiding officer
what you want the default to he when we have instances where there's language
from the prior Planning Committee and the current Planning Director, what's the
default in the event that there's no amendment by this body. I believe in some
prior meetings you've taken the position that the Planning Director's language
would prevail by default, but again we'll double-check that on the minutes. But
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whatever ground rules you want to establish as the default when we do have
competing text, then we'll, we'll follow that.
CHAIR BAISA: What the Chair would like us to do for simplicity is, you know, we had
a Planning Committee, spent a whole year last year coming up with language and
dealing with what was given to us by the Planning Commission and what was
given to us by the GPAC. I think that the Planning...for me, the work of that
Planning Committee will stand, and where Mr. Director has submitted something
different, we can consider it. We may adopt it and we may not adopt it. So it's
entirely up to us, but I think that'll make it a lot simpler. We'll deal with where
he has a change, do we want to accept it or not.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So as we're going forward -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --would you like us to...
CHAIR BAISA: Today.
COUNCILMEMBER 'WHITE: Yeah. If I'm, if rm making the motion, then would I, in
this example. would I just make a motion to pass -CHAIR BAISA: The Planning Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --135 and then 136 individually?
CHAIR BAISA: And then we'll consider the, the Director's amendments or changes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Could we have a short recess'?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. . . .(gavel)„
RECESS:

9:40 a.m.

RECONVENE:

9:42 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . (gavel). . Okay. Members, I think we've decided how we're oing
to move forward. I'm sorry for the confusion, I was not here on the 30 and
apparently we're, we're operating a little differently, so I want to make sure we
get it correct so that we can move expeditiously. Okay. This is the
understanding. Member White made a motion to accept the Actions from 135 to
139. What that means is where there is no correction or no suggested correction
by the Planning Director, then the motion is to approve the language that came

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Matti

July 26, 2011

out of the Planning Committee. Where there is language from the Planning
Director, the motion includes including the accepting the language from the
Planning Director, unless there is an amendment proposed. and that is where the
amendment process comes in. So now let us revert to what Member Cochran was
trying to do. Member Cochran, you were on 136, correct?
COI_JNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: The Planning Director has said delete.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: You would like to amend that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Would you...let's back up.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So I move to amend the Planning Director's
deletion. I would...
CHAIR BAISA: Like to put it back.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. I would not like to delete that sentence.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I would like to...
CHAIR BALSA: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second for...go ahead, second.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino, okay. We have a motion by Ms. Cochran and a second
by Mr. Victorino. Discussion, Ms., Ms, Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I mean again I. I believe this sentence is
extremely important to support the ahupua'a based watershed planning that we're
all wanting to, to follow and implement. So that's where I feel it's, it's pretty
important to keep in the action section here.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Any other discussion? Member White?
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. If you look at Item No. 138,
that same concept is, is incorporated there, so I, I think we're okay. I'm okay
with the deletion so.
CHAIR BAISA: You okay with the deletion'? Okay. Any more discussion on this
proposed amendment? If not, all those in favor say aye?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye,
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR BALSA: I think we need to do roll call. Mr. Raatz, please.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
MR. RAATZ: Committee Chair Balsa?
CHAIR BALSA: No.
MR. RAATZ: We have two ayes, Madam Chair. The motion fails.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Cochran and Pontanilla.
NOES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Victorino, and
White.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION FAILED.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Are there any other amendments to this section? If not, seeing
none, the Chair will call for the vote on the original...on the main motion. All
those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA:
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: One no.
CHAIR BAISA: One no and, and five ayes. Motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Pontanilla,
Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair'?
CHAIR BALSA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I move the adoption of Objective 2 on Line Item 140,
"Decreased non-point source and point source pollution."
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member White, seconded
by Member Victorino to approve Objective No. 2, and it's up there on the board,
"Decreased non-point source and point source pollution." Any discussion? Any
amendments'?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, sorry. One second. We're on just
Objective 2?
CHAIR BAISA: Of 140, Objective 2, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Just Line 40.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I mean 140.
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CHAIR BALSA: Yeah. Any, any amendment, any discussion, Ms. Cochran? Just on the
Objective.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Chair marks it one, two, three, four, live...six ayes and
three Members excused. And the Members excused, I'm going to say it once and
not keep saying it Member Carroll, Member Mateo, and Member Couch.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of the Policies
listed from Item No. 141 to 145.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I have a motion by Member White, seconded by
Member Victorino. Any amendments or discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: On Item 143, where Director removed...it says to
remove.
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CHAIR BALSA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: This particular sentence I feel is important and I
recommend not to delete, and to make the language more, more specific,
propose new language which will say, revise Best Management Practices (BMPs)
to address impacts to native flora and fauna and stream ocean water quality when,
when grading land within a watershed or coastal area.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Ms. Cochran. Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman. I second for discussion.
CHAIR BALSA: We have a motion and a second. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: This...it gives a lot more detailed language as to
what its intent is, I believe, and, you know, all through this process I think there's
got to be more teeth and, and specifics added in. And to make it too general is
just not going to cut it. That's just what I'm trying to do, is, is put a little more
detail and sort of more, you know, being able to hold people and, and things
accountable for, for moving forward and protecting what we have. So that's just
my two cents about that.
CHAIR BAISA: Comment by Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Just for the Department or, you
know, this Best Management Practice which is already law, I don't know how
those practices are enforced. And, you know, for me, you know, Best
Management Practice, you know, you folks have, Public Works have,
Planning...Parks have, but really we don't know the behind of all of this. So if
you can kind of explain?
CHAIR BAISA: Miss...whoever's going...is it you, Simone, or John? John, if you
could please respond.
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm not an expert on how Public Works
handles the Grading Ordinance, but I know that it's quite rigorous. I know that
they, they do have Best Management Practices and they utilize those in their
grading projects. I'd also like to note that in the following section we do have
language under No. 148 calling for the development of updated BMPs, so not
only do we have existing laws in effect and that's the reason why we proposed the
deletion, but we're also calling for upgraded BMPs as Best Management Practices
evolve.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So as, as we create new ordinances, then it's
being utilized to ensure that, you know, we continue to use the Best Management
Practices. Right now were kind of discussing an issue in the Planning
Committee, so once that...it is approved then it goes into the Best Management
Practice that need to be followed?
MR. SUMMERS: Yes. I mean we, we have Best Management Practices that we are
following, and we're proposing that as these...as best practice more information
becomes available that the County continue to upgrade those, those laws. So we
just...we're passionate about this. You can see in the, in the language of the
document there's a significant amount of language dealing with grading and
erosion and sedimentation control and watershed management. So we just felt
like it was a redundant policy.
CHAIR BALSA: It almost sounds like 143 and 148 should be put together so that not
only do we talk about what we have, but that we are going to require upgrading.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Upgrading. Exactly, yeah.
CHAIR BA ISA: Yeah. I was wondering, maybe that's even a better move is to put those
two guys together. Member White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. The, the law already requires,
so I agree with the removal, because it's already covered under the, under the
statement that we're, you know, we're going to upgrade the existing BMPs. The
BMPs are law now, and I agree with Ms. Cochran's passion for this, because
we're all concerned about Maui's environment. But again, this is a General Plan
and it already incorporates the use of the BMPs through ordinance or, or we
already have the use of BMPs through ordinance, and if the plan is requiring
upgrades to those BMPs then I think that's appropriate. And we can certainly
take a look at, at how those BMPs can be upgraded through ordinance ourselves
if, if that's...if we see fit to that.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Summers, were you trying to say something?
MR. SUMMERS: I mean my basic thought was we have a lot of laws that are on the
books. To reiterate throughout a document enforce this law, enforce that law,
you'd have to mention every law on the books. I think it's, it's assumed that
we're going to enforce the laws that are on the books. That's, that's the
assumption that we operate under.
CHAIR BAISA: And, and before we move on, the Chair would like to note the presence
of Corporation Counsel Michael Hopper. Thank you, Mr. Hopper, for coming. I
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just want to make sure that we got you logged in here. Thank you. Any more
discussion? Ms, Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, you know, I'm hearing
everybody's comments and stuff, so this particular sentence I was trying to insert
is the Policy, and then 148 is the Action to support that Policy. And again, yeah,
we have BMPs in place, but I really see a lot of degradation and where these
BMPs aren't cutting it. So this is why I'd like to put in a little bit stronger...more
stronger language to make sure that it's directed to what that BMP is supposed to
he addressing. So sorry, yeah, I'm getting, you know, I'm very passionate about
what I'm doing here, because this is...it's a guiding document 'til 2030, so that's
all I got to say. Thank you.
CHAIR BABA: Any further discussion? If not, the Chair will call for the motion...for
the vote on the motion. All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no'?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR BAISA: The noes have it. Sorry, the motion fails.

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmember Cochran.
NOES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Pontanilla,
Victorino, and White.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION FAILED.
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CHAIR BAISA: Anything else that we want to amend or correct in this section? If not,
the Chair will call for the vote on the main motion. All those in favor, please say
aye.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ave.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: I hear one no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Is that correct?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. On the main motion...okay, motion carries. Thank you very
much.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Moving on, Chair would like to note that the vote is six [sic to three.
Again, three Members excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Pontanilla,
Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmemher Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of the Actions
listed on...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Try wait, Mike. Hang on. Madam Chair, excuse
me.
CHAIR BAISA: Where..
COUNCIL_ MEMBER VICTORINO: I'd like...you just said the vote was six to three.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think there was one no on that last...
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, I'm sorry. Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, you just do a correction -CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --Chair. No, no.
CHAIR BAISA: You are correct, we have one no. So it's five ayes, one no, and three
Members excused. Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Okay. We gotta get the record
straight.
COUNCII,MEMBER WHITE: Thank you. Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of
the Actions noted on Items 146 through 150.

_ 77 _
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BALSA: We have a motion by Mr. White, second by Mr. Victorino. Any
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, mister...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just a question for Planning Department.
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely, Mr. Pontanilla. Go right ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. On this Objective it says "No net
loss of wetlands, and preserve and restore degraded wetlands." Do we have any
idea or any identification of all existing wetlands throughout Maui County?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning? Go ahead. Mr. Summers.
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. We do have data sets on wetland...an wetland inventory.
I wouldn't say that it's exhaustive. We're using the best data that we've got.
We've got maps in the document that identify wetlands, but I'm sure that there
are some gaps.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And, and the reason why I ask...you can rule me
out of order, Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: No, go right ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: There is a project that is being considered next to
Kanaha Pond, and I believe, you know, it's a sanctuary for birds, and part of that
sanctuary is you have wetlands surrounding that one particular area. So when you
go through the process in approving permits, how do you look at that? Wetland is
close, close to the pond, construction building is close to the wetland.
CHAIR BALSA: Planning? We don't want to get into. you know, a big discussion on a
particular -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. I'm sorry, Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: --project.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, yeah.
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CHAIR BALSA: But I can understand why, why this is important as an objective. So if
you could?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Typically and in this case in particular it's in the SMA so
there's a fairly robust process in place in terms of evaluating the project. A
project like that would certainly receive comments from Federal agencies
including the Fish and Wildlife Service and the US Army Corps of Engineers who
specialize in, in wetland protection. So it's a combination of our staff, State and
Federal staff looking closely at a project like that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Can I ask one more?
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: It's going to be pointed question, okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: How many projects have we disapproved that are
built close to the wetlands?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Yeah, I, I can't answer that question.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Before we take this any farther...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, that, that's my last question, Chair. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: No, no. Let me tell you why. The motion stops on 150 and actually the
question that you're talking about is 151 which is the next piece.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: So let us try and back up a little bit. But it is...the wetlands are part of
what we're looking at, so it's kind of confusing. Any more questions on the, on
the Objectives that we're actually looking at up to 150? Seeing none, all those in
favor, please...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, sorry. Sorry, sorry, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, yes, Ms. Cochran?
-29-
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, backing up. We are on 150?
CHAIR BAISA: Up to, up to 150.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Up to.
CHAIR BAISA: Up to.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Did we take...we took, we just took the vote from
146 through 149?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That's the motion on the floor.
CHAIR BAISA: That the motion on the floor goes to 150.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: To 150, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. From...what, what are the numbers again?
Sorry.
CHAIR BALSA: Backing up, from 146 to 150.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: To 150.
CHAIR BALSA: Yes, that's the motion on the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, are we all -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And I...
CHAIR BALSA: --in the right place? Yes, Ms. Cochran?
-30-
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. Sorry. Getting all cross eyed -CHAIR BAISA: I know this is...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --already and we just started.
CHAIR BAISA: Can you imagine what we'll be like at 4 o'clock? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. On Item 150 -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --I move to recommend keeping the Planning
Commission's [sic] language, cause it looks like Director wants to remove it.
CHAIR BAISA: So you're looking at 150?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, 150 —
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --on Page 22 in the matrix.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that right?
CHAIR BALSA: That, that's your motion? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think...
CHAIR BAISA: --Mr. Victorino?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm not going to second it at this time, but I think
there is this real confusion now, because if you accept the Planning Committee's
one -CHAIR BALSA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --it says remove and combine with 137.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And we've already approved 137 under the
Planning Committee from last year, not the Director's. You, you see what this
does? Is sometimes going come after the fact, and now we're like finish this and
now we come to this section which now wants us... we had hoped that it was
approved in the previous section.
CHAIR BALSA: Right. Well according to the...what the Planning Director is saying -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
CHAIR BAISA: --he's saying that we can remove this because it has been combined
with 137 which we already approved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But we approved the Planning Committee's one,
not the current Planning Director's recommendation. I'm sorry, I'm sorry to
cause a...okay, am I...1 may he confused also so. So what else is new, right?
CHAIR BALSA: I think at this point we're all confused. Mr. Raatz, can you help
straighten us out please?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because let me, let me point out why I saying this,
because the Planning Director's language is different than the GPAC's language,
because his says "Develop, regularly update and adopt". The G...1 mean our
Planning one was "Develop and regularly update wetland", no "adopt", in other
words there's a key word missing from one.
CHAIR BALSA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, and that's what I'm trying to bring forward is
we adopted this, so when you ask us to say don't...remove it because it was
combined with 137, it really hasn't been combined with 137.
CHAIR BALSA: ... (Inaudible). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If I'm reading this correctly, and I may he wrong
and maybe somebody has to clarify it for me.
CHAIR BAISA: Maybe Mr. Raatz can help us?
COUNCIL MEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Let me ask for one short procedural recess jus • with
you to confer with you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. All right. We'll take a brief...very brief...do not leave the floor.
. . .(gavel). .
RECESS:

10:03 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:05 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . (gavel). . Meeting will come back to order. Thank you very much.
It's important that we discuss these technical things and that we move forward
correctly. Is there any other...any more discussion on the motion before us?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If I may, I would just like to give my perspective as I
understand the motion —
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --before the Members of this Committee this
morning. As I understand the motion before us and as it relates to our discussion,
Madam Chair, regarding Item -CHAIR BAISA: One fifty.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --150 —
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --as I believe Mr. Spence has consistently done with
the Committee, his recommendations relate to his proposals also. So I would say
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as it relates to 137, 1 would, I would...I am...it is my understanding that it is
regarding to the language that the current. Planning Director has recommended
under his recommendations for 137. And the key change in this portion, Madam
Chair, as I understand, is the addition of the word "adopt". So it would read
"Develop, regularly update and adopt watershed management plans for regions of
the island not covered by existing plans."
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And this is what I believe the motion is before the
Committee at this time, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Actually we had already acted on that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Correct. But the motion that is currently before us
also makes reference to, so, you know, you know, it's up to how you want to rule
and that's I guess we'll make the vote according to your ruling, but I'm just
giving you my understanding of what I believe is the motion on the floor.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. I'd like to have the motion on the floor repeated so that N. ie are
very clear as to what that motion is. Please, Member Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. So I move to recommend keeping
the original Planning Committee's language.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's as simple as I can make it,
CHAIR BAISA: And we have a second to that motion?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I second.
CHAIR BAISA: You seconded it, Member Pontanilla? Okay. Are we clear what we're
voting on or is it clear as mud? All those in favor then, please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No.
CHAIR BALSA: I think we need to have roll call again, Mr. Raatz.
MR. RAATZ.: Councilmember Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER. COCHRAN: Aye.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Victorino?
COUNCIIJVIEMBER VICTORINO: No.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
MR. RAATZ: Council Chair Baisa?
CHAIR BALSA: No.
MR. RAATZ: Excuse me, Committee Chair Baisa?
CHAIR BALSA: No.
MR. RAATZ: Two ayes, Madam Chair. The motion fails.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Cochran and Pontanilla.
NOES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Victorino, and
White.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION FAILED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Moving on. Any other corrections or amendments in this
section up until 150? If not, Chair will call for the motion, all those in favor,
please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTOR1NO: Ave.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Ave.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CI-LAIR BALSA: Chair will mark it five ayes, one no, and three Members excused, so
motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Pontanilla,
Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Moving on.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of Objective 3 on
Line 151 which reads No net loss of wetlands, and preserve and restore degraded
wetlands.
-

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I have a motion by Member White, a second by'
Mr. Victorino. Any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I had mine already, Chairman.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . (Laughter).
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. I, I...if the Department could just give
this Committee a little understanding. Who does the Department understand is
going to be responsible to preserve and restore degraded wetlands? Is it
government? Is it directed at the personal private property owner? If you can
give us some comment if you have it please'?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, please.
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MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. 1 think the idea was that it's a collaborative effort,
nonprofit, private entities, public sector at the Federal, State, and County levels.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. SUMMERS: So everybody needs to work together to achieve this.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right. Okay. And then like with wetlands you're
dealing with the Federal government agency, particularly Corps of...Army Corps
of Engineers, so restoration would be under...I mean are we using...would we
agreeing to Corps standards and what the Corps believes that has Federal
jurisdiction over wetlands that it be their standards we're going to restore it to?
Or are we going to restore it to what would be maybe native kupuna practices and
understanding of how the wetlands should be restored or maintained? I mean is
there... was there some sense or discussion of how we're going to understand this
consideration?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Obviously every situation is different and the Federal
government has a strong role in this area, so they have guidelines for this that
typically nonprofits and the County and the State try to follow. I'm not clear at
this point whether on a restoration project whether those guidelines are guidelines
or whether they're mandatory, so I would need to look into that. But obviously
it's a collaborative effort.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well I just wanted to know if you folks had
some additional things you could share with us, Thank you. Thank you very
much.
CHAIR BALSA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I have a recommendation, Chair.
CHAIR BALSA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I, I propose new language for this Objective 3 to
state "No net loss of wetlands, preserve current acreage of wetlands", that's the
insertion, and restore degraded wetlands."
CHAIR BALSA: That's a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, that's the motion, Chair. I believe it helps
address what Mr. Pontanilla was trying to get more information from Department
about.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Do we have a second to that motion?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a second by Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Can we have maybe Staff help us with...
CHAIR BAISA: Putting that up there.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. Assisting with Ms. Cochran's amendment
please.
CHAIR BAISA: If you could, Mr. Raatz, please?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Do you need me to repeat? You got...
MR. RAATZ: If it's the same motion that was submitted in writing, we, we have that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
MR. RAATZ: We can just plug that into the document momentarily.
CHAIR BAISA: Take us a few seconds here to let the technology catch up.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Can I make a comment?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, go right ahead while we're waiting.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And the reason this insertion, it's to address
that...those three words, "no net loss". No net loss really translate into the ability
to fill in one, one wetland and create another, thereby losing one natural area. So
that's why I kind of have a concern and wanted to more address that sort of just
those few words.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Can everybody see the correction up there? "No net loss of
wetlands, preserve current acreage of wetlands, and preserve and restore degraded
wetlands" is the new language that's being proposed. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Are we under discussion, Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, I'm kind of torn on this, because, you
know, I like the, the...that lofty goal to achieve, but yet when we talk
about...depends what you want to consider degraded wetlands. But like let's say
West Maui, if you look around the old maps from pre-Territorial days, you will
see that where Pioneer Inn by the banyan and what not, I think it was taro patches,
was wetlands. So when we talking about restoring and preserving wetlands, how
far do we want to kind of -CHAIR BAISA: Could be traumatic.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --encompass, maybe if I could use that, encompass?
And I just bring that, you know, 'cause one of the areas that we are going through
restoration is of course the Moku'ula Project -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --which is a very good thing, cause it brings back to
what that place meant in our specific Hawaiian history. But I just share that
comment so that we can think about it to how...what level that we would like to
encompass this, because there's plenty areas that are currently filled -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --that were once wetlands, and to what level do we
want to take it to go back to restoration? And so I just share that, and, you know,
maybe, I hope, you know, my colleague Ms. Cochran might have some thoughts
to share with us also. But, you know, for me it's an intriguing thing, but again to
what level do we wish to take this to? Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: I think it's interesting as we discuss this particular change as you, you
know, as we move through this and you see the Policies that follow, it also makes
reference to existing. So, you know, what, what she's trying to add in which is
preserve current acreage, it comes out in the, in the Policies that follow. Any
further comments? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. You know some of us
just came back from the NACo Conference, and one of the things that at the
conference we talk about is preserve and protect wetlands, so it's not only
important here in Hawaii but throughout the nation. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you for sharing that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And --
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CHAIR BALSA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --if...yeah, I can address Mr. Hokama's concerns,
and I think it's I...I mean in my mind I'm trying to preserve what we have and
any existence of some wetlands, not like where the old, you know, taro patch was
at Lahaina Library, that kind of stuff. But existing, Kanaha, Kealia, you know,
places of that nature at this point, and to make sure that we're not going to lose
the acreage that's already in existence. And perhaps some of it, yes, is degraded
and, and needs attention. Moku'ula is something that we are unearthing and
I...and something like that I guess is more along a case-by-case basis, and
everyone agrees, community and stuff backs that particular project. But so yeah I,
I see the...all of Lahaina was the Venice of the Pacific so to bring that back I
really don't foresee that. But so this is just my stab at trying to protect what we
have in existence and hopefully bring back things that have a chance of coming
back from degradation. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members, you know what the proposed amendment is and we
have the language. Any more discussion? Otherwise we'll vote. Member
Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Just one more question for Planning. In
your Best Management Practice, does it specify that, what Ms. Cochran is trying
to achieve?
CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead, Planning. Don't be looking for, you know, you don't have to
have approval from me, just go ahead. Let's move this along.
MR. SUMMERS: Yeah, thank you. Just a couple, couple questions as somebody who
has to administer this. When I read "preserve existing acreage" to me that is very
similar to no net loss. I think, I think to achieve the gist of, of what you're trying
to do you'd have to say perhaps "preserve current wetlands" or "preserve existing
wetlands". That does make it much stronger than just no net loss of wetlands,
because a no net...a no net loss policy essentially allows -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MR. SUMMERS: --one wetland to go if another wetland is restored. So it's a much,
much stronger statement if it's revised as I've suggested with "existing wetlands"
as opposed to "current acreage". Just, just a point of clarification.
CHAIR BAISA: And, and that is how it's stated further on as you get into the Policies,
"existing". So maybe the word "existing". I think we get the spirit of what
Member Cochran is trying to do, and certainly we don't want to be swapping,
well we take from here and put over there and we have a net loss. That's
-41 -

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Nlaui

July 26,2011

not...that's...if we want a no net loss then we have to word it that way. Member
Hokama? I'm sorry, Member White, you were trying to say something?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: We'll get to you, Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, actually he brought up the, the same concern I had
that if you put the word "current acreage", acreage is an amount of land so it is the
same as no net loss, so I was going to suggest the same thing he did, that we take
out "acreage of and just say "preserve current wetlands".
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I, I don't know, I guess that's an amendment to the
amendment.
CHAIR BAISA: That's an amendment if you want to amend.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If, if I may make a suggestion -CHAIR BALSA: Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --to the Chair and Committee members?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And again if Ms. Cochran is willing to make...adjust
her amendment, I would just...my sense of where the Committee's heading is we
should just make this statement "Preserve existing acreage of wetlands, and
preserve and restore"...well I don't think we need the first phrase. I just think we
should just state "Preserve existing acreage of wetlands, including preservation
and restoration."
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sensing some reactions. Member White? I see the wheels turning.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah. I think, I think that the word "acreage" infers that
it's a calculation, it's not preserving the exact wetland, it's just simply preserving
the total. So to me putting the word "acreage" in is the same as having a no net
loss.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran, your reaction?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I, I can go with what Mr. Hokama's
proposing here to just make it even that more succinct and precise, "Preserve
current wetlands and restore degraded wetlands." Is that what we're trying to
head towards? Take out the "no net loss" -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --part...portion? 'Cause I was trying to address the
no net loss —
CHAIR BALSA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --which...and obviously we want to protect what we
have and increase where we can.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So what are we voting on?
CHAIR BAISA: The...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well we're going to have to change the amendment.
CHAIR BAISA: We need to change the language to address, and as I see it now it says
"Preserve current acreage of wetlands and" -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: "And restore...
CHAIR BAISA: --all the rest of it, "and restore degraded wetlands." Are we
comfortable with that'? Ms. Cochran? Your amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. "Preserve", was that still in my language?
l...'cause preserve is already there, yeah? Twice?
CHAIR BAISA: It started with "Preserve current acreage", that was the -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: "Preserve current -CHAIR BAISA: --original amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --acreage of wetlands and restore degraded
wetlands"?
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But I think Planning was addressing that word
"acreage".
CHAIR BAISA: Well we haven't made a decision on -COUNCILMEMBER COCITRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --Member White's concern about acreage. It's still in there for now.
MR. RAATZ: And actually, Madam Chair, on Councilmember Cochran's written
proposal, the word "improve" was included in the language instead of using
"preserve" for a second time.
CHAIR BAISA: Right. If I remember it correctly and we all have this before us, it says
"To ensure there's no net loss of wetlands, preserve current acreage of wetlands,
and improve and restore degraded wetlands." That was the original stuff that we
were given, and this is what we have at the moment. Any, any further
wordsmithing that we want to do here?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, can I...I'm...have like two pages going here
of amendments, so you, you are correct, Mr. Raatz. The original sentence had
that "to ensure" -CHAIR BALSA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and that's what really encapsulates the entire
sentence, including the "no net". So if I can read the original?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: "To ensure there is no net loss of wetlands, preserve
current acreage of wetlands and improve and restore degraded wetlands." That
was the whole...
CHAIR BAISA: That was the original language -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. The original, original.
CHAIR BAISA: --that you wanted?
- 44 -
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. And, and, sorry, I believe that was not my first
amendment -CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --that we're having discussion on. So...
CHAIR BALSA: Is that the amendment -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: --that you would like to make? Do you want to remove or take back
your, your first amendment that we have on the floor now and insert this instead,
your...the language you just read?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman? Before she take...
CHAIR BALSA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: If she wants to make an amendment on that, can
you read again what's now before us?
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. "To ensure there"...well what is before us now is that, what she
would like to go back to is what she just said.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I get hard time read.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Wait, is this, it this the...is the motion...
CHAIR BALSA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Is the amendment being -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know what is easy -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --changed to that or is the -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Hust say you withdraw your amendment
. (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --motion being changed to that?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Chair, I'll withdraw my amendment.
CHAIR BAISA: Withdraw your motion so that -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I withdraw —
CHAIR BALSA: --we can start over -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --my amendment right now so we can -CHAIR BALSA: --and, and the second is gone.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --clear the slate.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Would you please suggest what you would like to -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: --it to read.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So here it is. "To ensure there is no net loss of
wetlands, preserve current acreage of wetlands and improve and restore degraded
wetlands."
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Now we need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We have a second. We have a motion by Member Cochran, a
second by Member Hokama. And this is what we've been talking about, is there
any more discussion of this? If not...yeah, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Kind of confusing that one.
CHAIR BAISA: It, it's very confusing work we're doing today.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I know.
CHAIR BAISA: But we'll get through it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. I, I wanted the suggestion previous to this,
and sorry I didn't write it down, but it was more like "Preserve existing wetlands,
and preserve and restore degraded wetlands."
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CHAIR BAISA: Correct. It's essentially pretty much the same thing without that first
sentence that says To ensure there is no net loss of wetlands" which was kind
of...we discussed it and felt that it was kind of redundant 'cause it's taken care of
in the second part.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. And when I asked the question to -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --Planning, really they didn't have any -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --exact number for, you know, or locations of
wetlands.
CHAIR BALSA: Appears we need an inventory.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Is that, is that pretty much true, Mr. Summers?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So how can they ensure us?
MS. BOSCO: Member Pontanilla, what I know about wetlands is we do have inventories
of them, and there's also additional efforts in the community to restore more
wetlands that haven't been inventoried. Also, sometimes the, the flood maps will
indicate certain areas that have wetlands. So as a project comes up, we'll take a
look at what we have and, and if there, if there's comments from Federal and
State and County agencies, we will consider those in the project. So it is
collaborative, but we would he better off if we had a complete, comprehensive
inventory, that's true.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any more discussion on this proposed language? If
not... Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, just wanted to...1...Mr. Pontanilla, we were
previously before this taking out that whole "no net loss" part.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And it condensed it down to "Preserve current
acreage -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --of wetlands, and improve and restore degraded",
that in essence does say the same thing. I am open if we want to -CHAIR BALSA: Shorten it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --yeah, shorten this sentence and take out the
"Ensure" the "no net loss" portion if...
CHAIR BAISA: So you're, you're, you're okay with deleting up until "wetlands" in that
first sentence? "To ensure no net loss of wetlands" -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: "Preserve"...
CHAIR BAISA: --and it would begin with "Preserv e."
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: "Preserve".
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Everybody okay?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, if that would be more simpler and to the point.
CHAIR BAISA: So, so you, you'd like to revise your amendment that way?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Second okay?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hokatna?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that no?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, and again hearing mister...just, just a quick
thought. Hearing Mr. White's comment and Mr. Ponta.nilla, I think it would be
real succinct if we just say "Preserve existing wetlands, and improve and restore
degraded wetlands."
CHAIR BALSA: And that is pretty much how it will be discussed as --48-
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, right.
CHAIR BAISA: --we go into the Policy -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: --but the word "existing".
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. So just...I would just say "Preserve -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --existing wetlands"...
CHAIR BALSA: Ms. Cochran, if you're okay with that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I'm okay with that amendment.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. So we got first and second in agreement. Any further
comments? Chair is going to vote right now. All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. And we'll mark it six ayes and three
Members that are excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So we have our Objective. I'm sorry, Mr. Corp. Counsel, keep
us in...keep us straight.
MR. HOPPER: Just to make a note, and this could be the Committee's intention, but
there are from time to time projects that need SMA permits that propose to fill
existing wetlands and, you know, create wetlands in other areas. Is the intention
for this, because all SMA permits need to be consistent with the community plan,
to basically say you can't do that anymore with a project once this passes? Just
want to be clear on the Committee's intention, because if you...if the intent is to
say if there's an existing wetland it is to be preserved, that it can't be filled
anymore, would this then result in either, either a subdivision or a SMA permit
that wanted to fill existing wetlands, is the intention to require that, you know,
that...basically that the wetlands not be filled in those situations? Because I mean
the language is, is...seems to, you know, suggest that, and if that's the intention,
that's, that's okay, but it could affect projects that would propose filling a wetland
in a certain case. Even if permitted by the Federal government, the, you know,
the plan could prohibit that.
CHAIR BAISA: Well it's kind of interesting that we've already passed it.
MR. HOPPER: That, that last change that was made, you know, alternative language,
and sorry I didn't quickly enough just ask that question.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Hokama, comment?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would agree with the Deputy Corp. Counsel that
that is the...will be the proposal before...if it passes out of this Committee, so
there'll be an opportunity for public comment. It'll go to Council and that is how
it's going to be proposed and we'll have public comment before we make final
decision, but I think it should be clear that that's how we interpret it, you cannot
fill in an existing wetland, and you cannot replace an existing wetland for...I
mean that means you're going to take something that is not a wetland and make a
wetland and take an...no, I don't think that's what we...our intent is from this
morning's vote. That's not my intent. My intent is if you own existing wetlands
and you want to develop, that is not a developable portion of your land. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Member Hokama, for reminding us about the
processes that are to come and that if there are concerns that can be addressed at
that time. Member White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Yeah, I think Corp. Counsel
brings up an especially important point if you're, if you're looking at something
like the Honoapiilani Highway widening and realignment project which the
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current highway is right adjacent to wetlands. And almost no matter where the
new alignment goes, it's going to, it's going to have to incorporate some area that
is wetlands. So I think Corp. Counsel brings up a concern that we, we need to get
some more input on and, and possibly change the...change back at some future
point, because it, it is...we, we may be precluded from doing anything with
respect to the, the highway. To...because realigning it away from the ocean puts
it in a wetland, and to be able to replace that wetland that is used, I think is an
important thing for us to be able to do.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member White. The Chair will ask Staff to make note that
this is something that we may want to take a look at in our final review rather than
backing up and trying to undo this all over again. I think the Committee's pretty
clear that we would like to see wetlands preserved, but we can look into the
ramifications of that, and if language needs to be tweaked finally, then we can
handle that. Okay? All right. Moving on.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of the
Policies noted in Items No. 152 through 156.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BALSA: We have a motion and a second to adopt the Policies from 152 down to
156. Any amendments? Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Just...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Member White?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, again the...going back to that same issue, I have a
concern that the word "prohibit" is, is pretty clear. I'd like Corp. Counsel's
comments on the...on that language, whether that would affect the same, the same
item that we were just talking about and -CHAIR BAISA: And this is on No. 152?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --Honoapiilani Highway. Pardon?
CHAIR BAISA: One fifty-two?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Correct.
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CHAIR BALSA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm sorry. Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Mr. Hopper?
MR. HOPPER: Again I mean I...oh, I'm not sure if Planning had a comment. But if ..I
mean if that's your intention 1, I think that that's, that's fine. It's just again if you
were thinking of any, any exceptions, any cases, now would be, you know, the
time to put them in there. But if you basically want to say as a, as a planning
policy we don't want any existing wetlands destroyed then, then the...I see no
reason why the Committee couldn't do that. But yes, I mean you're talking about
cases with SMA permits where the plan would directly apply as a, you know, and
have the force and effect of law as well as subdivisions. And if if that was
involved in those processes, I think it'd be extremely difficult for the, you know, a
Planning Commission or, or a subdivision to, you know, to look at something like
that, that would involve destroying a wetland and, and approve. So as long as
that's the Committee's intention, I think that's what, what the language is, is
trying to state.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other comments? Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I wanted to make a recommendation on 154.
CHAIR BAISA: Go right ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And I move to recommend keeping original
Planning Committee's language.
CHAIR BALSA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Reason...can I state my...
CHAIR BAISA: We need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR BALSA: Chair, Chair sees none, miss, Ms. Cochran. Is there any other
amendment or concern about the Policies that are being...are up for approval?
Seeing none, we are operating with a bare quorum, all those in favor, please say
aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR BALSA: Opposed no?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BALSA: Motion fails for approval.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Pontanilla,
and White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll, Mateo,
and Victorino.

MOTION FAILED.
CHAIR BAISA: We have to...what do we do, David?
MR. RAATZ: We can mark that section to revisit at a later time, but without approval...
CHAIR BAISA: I'd tell you what we can do.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: . .(I/audible).
CHAIR BALSA: The Chair feels that this is an...oh, here comes Mr. Victorino. Chair
will be giving you guys a break in a few minutes, so if we can just take this...look
at this situation and then we can take our break.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Go ahead, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Motion failed because we had...what was the vote?
MR. RAATZ: Four ayes and we need five for action.
CHAIR BALSA: And this is the motion to approve this section...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: One fifty-two through -CHAIR BALSA: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --one fifty-six.
CHAIR BAISA: Can we do that again? Mr. Raatz, I need a parliamentarian, can we do
it again?
MR. RAATZ: Well...
CHAIR BAISA: I mean we need to move forward.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BALSA: We need to move forward on this.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Madam Chair?
CHAIR BALSA: I don't want to leave it undone.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think we can ask for reconsideration if I'm
correct, Mr. Hokama, and since I was not present, if I ask for reconsideration I
wasn't on either side of the vote, I don't think that will he a problem, right,
Mr. Raatz?
MR. RAATZ: I think that's true, Madam Chair. At the Committee level, the
parliamentary procedural rules are really largely at the discretion of the presiding
officer subject to overrule by the body. So if you want to -CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Well that...
MR. RAATZ: --recognize a motion for reconsideration, I think you can do that.
CHAIR BAISA: I would like to recognize the, the motion for reconsideration, please,
and if somebody could please repeat that motion.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The motion to...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: To reconsider?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. Yes. To reconsider approving the Objectives that we were
looking at.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's my, that's my motion.
CHAIR BALSA: That's your motion?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR BALSA: We need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So we have a motion by Member Victorino, seconded by
Ms. Cochran. And the, the Policies that we're looking at are 152 to -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair? Madam...
CHAIR BAISA: --152 to 156.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, you need to vote--and I'm sorry to
correct you--you need to vote on the reconsideration -CHAIR BAISA: All right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and then...
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: All those in favor of reconsideration, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no? Motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Now I'd like to reconsider...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, make the motion to approve.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Make the motion to approve -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and...
CHAIR BAISA: One fifty-two to one fifty-six.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One fifty-two through one fifty-six.
CHAIR BAISA: We need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: All right. We have a motion and a second. Is there any more
discussion? All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Ave.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BALSA: Chair hears -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BALSA: --one no. Is that correct? So the motion carries. We have five ayes
and one no and three Members are excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.

CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Moving...we will now take our morning recess. I think
everybody needs a little break here. Let's take until...we'll try to be back at ten
minutes to 11:00, please, Members. So brief recess. . . (gavel).
RECESS:

10:38 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:52 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . (gavel). . Will the meeting please come back to order? Chair will
entertain a motion in regard to the Actions starting at 157.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I move for the adoption of
the Actions noted on Lines 157 through 160.
CHAIR BALSA: Do we have...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Madam Chair, I second.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member White, seconded
by Member Pontanilla to approve the Actions. Any comments? Any
amendments? Seeing none, all those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no? The Chair will mark it six ayes and three Members
excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.

ACTION: APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I move for the -CHAIR BALSA: Yes, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --adoption of Objective 4 stating "Greater preservation
of biodiversity" on Line 161.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair has a motion by Member White,
seconded by Member Victorino to approve Objective No. 4, "Greater preservation
of biodiversity." Any comments?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Chair, I move to recommend keeping
the language more in line with what GPAC had, and that read, "Greater
preservation of native flora and fauna biodiversity to protect native species."
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member Cochran. Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a second by Mr. Hokama. Discussion, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. The, the two keywords there is the...the
current language doesn't specify the native species aspect, so I wanted that to
somehow be notated and that's why I'm bringing back more a version closer to
what GPAC had done during their deliberations. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Further discussion, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just a question. If the Department can share their
understanding of the word "biodiversity" so all of us can kind of have the same
sense of what we're considering this morning, please.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, if you could please respond?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. I think our concept was all of the plants and insects and
animals that comprise collectively an ecosystem and make it function.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You mentioned all, all...well can, can you say, say
where you say all, I'm sorry, I was just wondering if it was in the appendix, but,
you know, we don't have . (inaudible).. .
MR. SUMMERS: And I think, I think the term "all" is important in the sense that we're
talking about native species, endemic species. We're not so concerned about
biodiversity as it relates to non-native species or invasives, if, if that is what you
were getting at.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I mean, you know, I don't want some...I mean, you
know, I'm sure no one will try and make a case that part of biodiversity is mostly
invasive species and again depends what you want to consider an invasive
species. But I just wanted to have an understanding, so as we look at
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Ms. Cochran's amendment, you know, Ms. Cochran's amendment, you know, for
most of us who grew up here it is so...if I can use the word "ma'a" about how we
look at things, if, if you can understand that. So...
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BALSA: Yes, Mr. Raatz?
MR. RAATZ: Staff would point out that the term "biodiversity" is defined in
Chapter 2.80B of the Maui County Code, and it's ... that's the... it's in the
definition section that would apply to the General Plan and all the community
plans, and that this came up during the Council's deliberations on the Countywide
Policy Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. RAATZ: Biodiversity means the variety of life and its processes, including the
variety of living organisms, the genetic differences among them, and the
communities and ecosystems in which they occur. And we can put that up on the
board in a moment if the Committee wants to look at that.
CHAIR BALSA: I think that might be very helpful, Mr. Raatz. It's kind of a technical
explanation. It'll take us just a few seconds to get that up. Excellent question
though, Mr. flokama, so that we know what we're talking about.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, 'cause, you know, I mean when...it...when
biodiversity if we're going to look at as all and all encompassing. 1 mean we, we
got things that we really don't want as part of our biodiversity. Whether for some
of us it's fireweed or whether it he miconia, you know, it's just all now part of our
biodiversity in our environment. It's unwanted but it's still a component, so I
think maybe...I don't have a problem make it specific that, you know, for me I
don't have a problem protecting native endemic species that are indigenous to our
islands, you know.
CHAIR BAISA: Particularly in the section we're looking at -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: --which is of course cultural.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes. Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Members, there's the definition. And it's been...thank you,
Mr. Raatz, it's been kind of brought up and enlarged so we can read it for those of
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us that are moving on in time. Any further questions about this issue? Okay.
Members, the, the amendment is up there as proposed, and it would he changing
"Greater preservation of biodiversity" to "Greater preservation of native flora and
fauna biodiversity to protect native species." Any further discussion of that?
Member White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I agree with the amendment
because I think the, the Policies, while they incorporate the native species, I think
the goal should be to protect native species, and so I, I agree with the amendment.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other comments? If not, Chair will call for the vote. All those in
favor of the amendment, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no? Amendment carries with six ayes and no noes, and three
Members excused.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BALSA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I move for the adoption of Polices...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, a point of order.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Hokama?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just, just I believe we should go back to the main
motion as amended and dispose of that first, Madam Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Sorry about that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --as my suggestion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Back to the main motion. All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Mark it six ayes, no noes, and three
Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Okay. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of the Policies
noted on Lines 162 through 163.A.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member White, seconded
by Mr. Victorino. Any comments? We do have a new Policy being proposed by
the Planning Director as part of this motion. Any comments? Member Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, Chair. Let's see. Item 163.A, I recommend I
guess adding in some wording to Director's recommendation, and so it would
now read "Support the work of conservation groups and organizations that:
protect, reestablish, and nurture sensitive ecological areas and threatened
indigenous ecosystems." [sic] That's the phrase "and threaten indigenous
ecosystems" that I wanted to add in to, to Director's new Policy.
CHAIR BALSA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion and a second. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think we have some very threatened areas,
indigenous especially, ecosystems. Mr. Altenberg had come to testify a lot on
that, Robin Knox has also, so I'd like to just make sure that it is identified and
pointed out that it's incorporated and protected.
CHAIR BALSA: Further comments? Or any comments from the Planning Department?
No? None? Okay. Everybody know...everybody okay? All those in favor.
please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We'll mark it six ayes, and three
Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any further corrections, amendments to this section? Seeing
none...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran'?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair. One, six...
CHAIR BAISA: Two to 163.A.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, no, sorry. I'm good. I'm good. Sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. No more comments? Amendments? All those in favor, please
say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Mark it six, six ayes, no noes, and three
Members excused.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I move for the adoption of
the Actions noted on Lines 164 through 165.A.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member White, seconded
by Member Victorino. Members, comments or amendments?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. What, what was that motion, the numbers
again?
CHAIR BALSA: One sixty-four through 165.A. Comments? Amendments? Seeing
none, all those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We'll mark it six ayes, and three
Members excused. Motion carries.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BALSA: Moving on.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of
Objective 5, "Limited development in critical watershed areas" on Line No. 166.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. A motion by Member White, seconded by
Member Victorino. Member White, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No comment.
CHAIR BAISA: No? Members? Yes, Mr. Hokama?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If I can ask the Department. Does the Department see
a difference between saying limit development in critical watershed areas versus
limited development in....is there, is there a difference from the
Departmental's [sic] perspective, please?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. I think that if we used a more action-oriented term like
"limit" that would better serve us as a Policy as opposed to an Objective, so we've
used the term "limited" because it is an Objective and we're trying to in some
way make it quantifiable.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And if, if I may follow-up please, Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please, go right ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The word "development", you know, I'm not too sure
how it was used, but, you know, for me if there's a need of an entity and if it's the
County regarding the ability to provide adequate potable drinking water to our
residents and we need to build a pump house and whatnot, I guess that would be
viewed as a development, per se, in the watershed area?
MR. SUMMERS: I think, I think the key here is the term "limited" because it's certainly
not the intent of the Department to prohibit that kind of critical infrastructure so.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right. And, and I just bring it up so that it's part of
record, you know, it's...it'll be able to be viewed as part of our discussion. But,
you know, if there's a public need that we believe is essential, then I can
understand and support this type of language, and, and yet I don't want others to
think, well they said limited development, so if I only put two houses in this
watershed, you know, that's very limited. Well I want it to be clear for me, I'm
viewing it more from a public...a response to public priorities and public good
such as like a pump house or a well that needs to, you know, have a drilling of
wells and whatnot, that that type of development for me I view in a manner very
differently than someone asking me to put houses in a watershed area. So I thank
you for that ability to state it for the record, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Further comments in regards to the language?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? This is just...
CHAIR BAISA: Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. We're looking to vote on Objective 5?
Limited...
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CHAIR BALSA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's it'?
CHAIR BAISA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They're just No. 166?
CHAIR BAISA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. I'm fine.
CHAIR BALSA: Any other comments? If not, Chair will call for the vote. All those in
favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Chair will mark it six ayes, no noes, and three Members
excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BAISA: Moving on. Chair would like a motion to approve the Policies from
167 all the way to 169...no 1...1...yeah, 169.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: One sixty-nine.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So moved, Madam Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I have a motion by Member White, seconded by
Member Victorino to approve 167 to 169. Comments or amendments?
Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I move to add back in on
No. 169 GPAC's language that was also supported by Planning Committee and
former Director previously, and that read "Require new subdivisions and
developments that are approximate to environmentally sensitive watershed
resources to prepare and implement conservation subdivision design plans." And
at this point this Policy had completely disappeared.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yet from the past it had...okay, thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: We need a second to discuss. Do we have one? If not, we...the motion
will not happen for lack of a second. Any other comments in regard to these
Objectives...I mean Policies, I'm sorry, 167 to 169? Yes, Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. I'm just looking at No. 169, and as I look at it, the
previous Planning Director in 2010 did delete it and referred to Policies 167 and
171. I think the question is whether we want in this case, use the...using the term
"require" as an absolute, and which I'm not sure we want to require or have an
absolute term in this particular case for a conservation subdivision design process.
That maybe "strongly encourage might be more appropriate.
-

CHAIR BAISA: You've heard the recommendation from the Planning Department. Any
further comments or amendments, proposals?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well there was, there was no...the motion didn't get
seconded.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no it didn't get second so.
CHAIR BALSA: No, she, she...I'm sorry, she made a motion, there was no second, it
died. So if somebody wants to do something, now we can before we vote.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I would like to propose what Mr. Summers has
brought forth, bringing back the language but having "strongly"...what did, what
did you use? "Strongly..."
MR. SUMMERS: "Strongly encourage.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: "Strongly encourage." So instead of putting
"require new", put, put the term in "strongly encourage that new subdivision and
developments" et cetera, you know, then you can follow-up from that point
forward.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second on...for Mr. Victorino's motion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member Victorino, second by Member Cochran
that we include this, and the language is up there for Members. Any further
discussion? Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, and just a question for Planning
Department. For a language which you just said, wouldn't it be better for when
they do the community plans to add that type of language in regards to protecting
watersheds in those districts?
MR. SUMMERS: I think certainly if we use terms like in this particular case "require"
that would be the case where we can be more specific in terms of the geography
we're dealing with. And I think "strongly encourage and then we have an
Action further on that speaks to developing these tools just provides enough intent
so we've got, we've got an intent and we have flexibility during the development
and adoption of the implementing ordinance to be more strategic in terms of
where and when we do it. And that...and further direction could be provided in
the community plan process, so I mean I'm comfortable with the term as long as
it's "strongly encourage" rather than "require" in this particular case.
-

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further discussion? Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well just a question for clarification as the
Department would be asked to interpret "approximate". You know I can
understand "abutting" because it's right next to the boundary line of a watershed
area, but "approximate", you know, we're going to have somebody making those
subjective definitions and decisions. So, you know does the Department have a
,
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standard on what is "approximate", within one mile of the line, within ten miles of
the line?
MR. SUMMERS: Right. Those are the...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Needs to be abutting to?
MR. SUMMERS: That's, that's a very good point. And those types of specifics should
be developed during the adoption of future regulations, so we would take a Policy
like this and the term "approximate" would be further specified during, during a
rulemaking process or an ordinance -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
MR. SUMMERS: --adoption process. But this just provides enough guidance.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. SUMMERS: If we use a term like "abutting" which is a lot more clear, in this
particular instance it may take away some of that...some of the nuances that we
will need in terms of crafting appropriate legislation further down the road.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I, and I just bring that up because I believe in
another Committee we had this concern about regarding sheet flow and some
drainage as well as terrain, you know. concerns that another Committee's
reviewing, and Public Works did bring up their concerns about approximation to
the actual application area versus especially when you dealing with other
properties that you may have no right of entry or authority over. And so I, I just
bring that up in case there was something for us...we need to consider also.
Thank, thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Hokama. I think that was something very
important to discuss, the word "approximate" can be...we could sit here a while
talking about it. Okay. Any further discussion? Member White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. I'd just like the Department to explain what
a conservation subdivision design plan is. What, what's required?
MR. SUMMERS: Essentially with a conservation subdivision design, the, the applicant
or developer would, would do a survey of their property and identify on that
property where are the sensitive resources. They could be archeological, they
could be natural resources, and they would concentrate their development in areas
where the impact on those resources would be minimized. So for instance let's
say we've got a 20 acre parcel that under current law allows ten lots. Rather than
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just create equal size lots and checkerboard the land even though some of those
lots would encompass sensitive resources, the landowner would do the survey,
identify areas that would be protected with some sort of an easement or other tool,
and then concentrate those ten lots in areas that make sense from a planning and,
and management perspective.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And is that process allowable under current, current law
to
MR. SUMMERS: In, in...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --take 20 acres and make 10 lots that are not
... (inaudible). .
MR. SUMMERS: To, to some extent, but not, not to the degree that we would need to
have flexibility in our current ordinances, so in short, no. No, we don't have the
flexibility to do that type of creative site planning right now, that's why we would
have to amend current regulations to provide that, that opportunity.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So is that, is that ability to provide let's say 10 1-acre
lots out of 20 with 10 guaranteed to be in Conservation, is that in the General Plan
currently or not, in other sections?
MR. SUMMERS: There, there are provisions for cluster housing. In the Ag zoning
district there's limited opportunity to cluster, but the minimum lot size is ten
acres. So at this point with the exception of the project district process which
does allow a lot of flexibility, we really don't have a good tool for this, and I'm
sure if the tool was out there people would use it and we would achieve a win-win
for everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: 'Cause I, I agree with the intent, I just, you know, from a
practical standpoint if we don't have the, the method by which to allow it
. . . (inaudible).
MR. SUMMERS: Right. That's why we would have to, we'd have to take future steps
to modify our, our regulatory environment to achieve this.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: My, my question is, does that need to be outlined in the
plan or is that something you can do ... (inaudible).. .
MR. SUMMERS: It's, it's something we can do later. I think the gist of that is captured
in these Policy statements and Actions.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Any further discussion of this? If not, all those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BALSA: Opposed, no? Chair will mark it six ayes and no noes, and three
Members are excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of the
Actions noted on Lines 170 through 173.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White, just a second. Before we proceed, we didn't do a motion on
the main motion on the section before.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Sorry.
CHAIR BALSA: We, we're so anxious to get these done and move on that we kind of
forget to backtrack. All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BALSA: And so we've taken care of the previous section main motion, so now,
Mr. White, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Thank you, Madam Chair. I move for the
adoption of the Actions noted on Lines 170 through 173.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Member White, seconded
by Member Victorino. Members, comments or amendments? Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. Chair, thank you. Item No. 171, I move to
bring back a combination of languages from GPAC and, and Planning Director.
And it's to read "Establish an overlay district to protect watershed resources and
sensitive habitats by requiring conservation subdivision design (CSD) plans and
by using site design standards for subdivision of four or more lots located within
these sensitive areas."
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second? We have...we don't have a second, so motion
does fail for lack of a second. Is there anything else that Members want to bring
up in this area? We're looking at 170 to 173. Seeing none, Chair will call for the
vote. All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aye.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed. no?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair will mark it five ayes and one no, and three Members
excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Pontanilla,
Victorino, and White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BAISA: Moving on.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of Objective 6
which reads "Enhance the vitality and function of streams while balancing the
multiple needs in our community" on Line No. 174.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Member White, seconded by Member Victorino
to approve Objective No. 6, and it's up on the board and you've heard it already.
Any comments? Any amendments, proposals? Seeing none, all those in favor,
please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Oppose, no? Motion carries. We'll mark it six ayes and three
Members excused.

GENERAL PLAN COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 26, 2011

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Cochran, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll and
Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED.
CHAIR BAISA: Moving on.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair, I move for the adoption of Policies noted
on Lines 175 through 180.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. We have a motion by Member White, seconded by
Member Victorino. Members, amendments, proposals, discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Item No. 175, I wanted to insert a word to that, so
175 I move to bring back it was the original GPAC's language, and it read
"Protect and enhance natural streambeds and gulches", so that's the word
"gulches", "and discourage stream alteration." So that was the only addition, I
wanted to put the gulches.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion. Do we have a second? Seeing no second, motion
dies for lack of, of any second. Are there any other amendments or discussions
that people want to make in this section?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, sorry. It went down to 180?
CHAIR BALSA: Yes...I'm sorry, no, 177.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, the motion was through 180.
CHAIR BAISA: Sorry. Oh, we went all the way to 1 80.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: They're all Policies. It is a little confusing on the -CHAIR BALSA: The way it's...yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --left-hand column.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. All right. All the way to 180. Go ahead, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Let's see.
CHAIR BAISA: The boxes are done differently, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The...let me see, the 176 and 180, I was looking to
get...oh God, I'm sorry. trying to decipher the notes here. The...! guess 180 to
use that sentence as an Action versus a Policy. See -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --if you look at 176...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I think...I'm sorry for interrupting, but I think...
CHAIR BAISA: Hang on a second. Member White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I think I may have erred, because it says Policies in the
left-hand column, but I believe that Policy should say Actions.
COUNCILMEMBER. COCHRAN: Oh, is that...yeah, it looks like a line is...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: 'Cause I was, I was a little concerned when I was
looking through this that we have a lot of Policies but no Actions. I believe...I'd
like Mr. Raatz to...
CHAIR BAISA: Actions come at 180...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm wondering if the -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think that line is wrong, yeah?
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --if mine...
CHAIR BALSA: Maybe we can ask for clarification.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR BALSA: Maybe Planning or Mr. Raatz, you can help us? Let's, let's...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The question for me is whether the Actions begin at 178?
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Maybe our experts can help us, we may have something labeled
incorrectly. Simone, can you help? Ms. Bosco?
MS. BOSCO: Yes. We're checking, but in...on my record it shows 181 is where the
Actions begin, but let's double-check.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: But the, but the "work with" that we've had in other
sections has been an Action, the...on 180.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And...
CHAIR BAISA: I, I understand what you're saying, Mr. White. It appears like an
Action because it's an...it's a verb, you know, it's, it's a call to action here.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And I...and, and Ms. Cochran pointed out that 176...to
me 176 looks like the -CHAIR BAISA: Work with.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --the goal, but the...I mean they're both "work with"
but...
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair, in the Planning Director's original submission those items
were considered Policies, but if the body feels that they should be moved to
Actions, that's the body's choice.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Mr. White?
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Well one of my concerns is that if you look on the next,
the next page, the only... if that's the case, then the only action that we're taking
for this whole, this whole goal is to compile and update data on the needs of
multiple users of water which seems pretty manini.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Mr. Summers, comment?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. The Department is, is tine with, with having a "work
with" statement follows an Action, that would comport with best practice;
however, for 178 we would suggest that that remain as a Policy, the term "ensure"
is more policy orientated.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. So then let's be correct -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So would you like me...
CHAIR BAISA: --about what we're dealing with at the moment. We're dealing with
Polices, okay. So those would be numbers. Mr. White, where are we starting?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: We started on 175.
CHAIR BAISA: One seventy-six, right?
COUNCILMEMBERHOKAMA: One seventy-five.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One seventy-five, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, 175 through 178.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So my -CHAIR BAISA: So 175 -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --motion is amended -CHAIR BAISA: --to 178 -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --to include those.
CHAIR BAISA: --would be Policies. Okay? And that's the, the, the section we're
looking...or the things we're looking at right now in the motion before us.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Correct.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, 175 to 178. Any, any amendments? Anything we want to fix'?
Member Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So going to that 176 -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --I move to strike...oh, I guess Current Planning
wants to delete.
CHAIR BAISA: Right,
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I agree. I want to insert new language though to
keep a Policy in that spot, 176, and, and to read this...
CHAIR BAISA: So your amendment is to agree with...you're not agreeing, you just
want to add something?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I want to add...
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I want to...I recommend to add language to 176,
"Support adequate stream flow to sustain riparian ecosystems, traditional kalo
cultivation, and self-sustaining alittpua'a."
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have that...yeah, we have a second by Member Victorino. Do
we have this language somewhere so we can put it up there? And where should
we put it -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, you didn't get that?
CHAIR BAISA: --Simone? Should we call it 179 or...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's...
CHAIR BAISA: It needs a place. If we're going to take out 176...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's actually.. .
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CHAIR BAISA: You just want to replace it?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
MS. BOSCO: When...this was originally the GPAC language -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: This is a GPAC language.
MS. BOSCO: --for 176.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: So this was the...so we're -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: --actually restoring the GPAC language?
MS. BOSCO: That's correct.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: All right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And -CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and not to lose the current language, but we
look...if you look at 180 it's quite similar and is more of an action to what I'm
inserting in 176, so that is my connection between 176 and the 180 where we will
be discussing.
CHAIR BAISA: I, I understand-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: --what you're saying.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Is that...do we have that in writing?
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CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White, no we do not.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: I think Mr. Raatz -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I'm having a hard time reading -CHAIR BAISA: --is trying to get that up there.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --what's up there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Do you want me to repeat?
CHAIR BALSA: We're going to try and restore the original GPAC language. You
know, once again the Chair will for the, for the comfort of those of you who...this
is your first go with this and you weren't really, you know, you didn't sit through
hours of GPAC and Planning Committee last year because most of you were not
here last year. But if you did, you know, the GPAC spent hours and hours and
hours and days and days and months trying to come up with a lot of really
relevant cultural resource issues, and they were very, very dedicated to making
sure that we paid attention to culture and natural resources. And so some of their
language is wordy or it might seem like it's very strong, but that was where they
were coming from. They're very concerned about cultural preservation and
historic preservation, and so I think that was the spirit.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I support that, Madam Chair. I just need Mr. Raatz to
move -CHAIR BAISA: Yes, put it up there.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --to kupuna, kupuna font. Kupuna font so we can read it.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, okay. Can we use kupuna font, please? Thank you. That's, that's
such a -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: There you go.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wow, nice.
CHAIR BAISA: --that's a great -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Nice, I like that.
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CHAIR BAISA: --I'm going to borrow that, Mr. White, I like it. "Support adequate
stream flow to sustain riparian ecosystems, traditional kalo cultivation, arid
self-sustaining ahupua'a." Any questions? Any concerns about putting that
language in there? Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Not a concern, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Anything you want to share?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would, I would just say that for me I think 177 is for
me the more of the umbrella component that, that as I see it as for the Policy.
Because if we look at the...what is on, on the motion with 177, especially
regarding the resolution of native Hawaiian residual land and water rights issue.
that is regarding the ahupua'a, that is about the kalo cul ...that is about the stream
flow minimums and standards. And, and so, you know, I...for me, I, I prefer 177
because I think it hits the, the nail right on the head and the hammer is exactly
where it should be on that point, and it's for me 177. Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Okay. Members, we have a proposal before us. All those in favor,
please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No.
CHAIR BAISA: We need a roll call, Mr. Raatz. We're down to a bare quorum here.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aye.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
MR. RAATZ: Councilmember Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
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MR. RAATZ: Councilmember White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No.
MR. RAATZ: Committee Chair Baisa?
CHAIR BAISA: Aye.
MR. RAATZ: Two ayes. The motion fails, Madam Chair.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa and Councilmember Cochran.
NOES: Councilmembers Hokama, Victorino, and White.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll, Mateo,
and Pontanilla.

MOTION FAILED.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. What we have before us then, folks, is what we have before us.
The amendment fails. Any more amendments or any more discussion about this
section? If the Chair will call for the vote. All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR BAISA: We, we have a problem. We don't...motion does not carry.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers Hokama, Victorino, and
White.
NOES: Councilmember Cochran.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers Carroll, Mateo,
and Pontanilla.

MOTION FAILED.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I think better we recess at this point
because we do not have the numbers. If this is going to continue...
CHAIR BAISA: I...Chair totally agrees with you, the Chair had hoped that we could go
on 'di 12 o'clock; however, Mr. Pontanilla had to leave.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: So we will adjourn at this time and we will resume at 1:30. Chair
would ask all of you to please be prompt. Yes, Mr. Raatz?
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair, you might want to double-check what your attendance
count is going to be if, if the Committee does reconvene this afternoon.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Let me ask this, how many of us will be able to come back at
1:30? One, two, three... Members, one, two, three...four. Mr. Pontanilla will be
back, that's five. So we'll be operating with a bare quorum again. Can we take a
very...don't leave your chairs, just need a one-second recess here. Meeting's in
recess. ... (gavel).. .
RECESS:

11:33 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:35 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . (gavel). . Will the meeting please come back to order. Members,
the Chair has done an assessment of availability of quorum for this afternoon and
it doesn't look like that's going to work, so at this point the Chair will say that
we're going to adjourn the General Plan Committee for today. And the Chair
would also like to notify the Members and anybody else who's, you know, wants
to attend that we will be taking Tuesday morning, August 2 nd and the General
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Plan Committee will meet at 9 o'clock here and we will continue our discussion
on this chapter at that time. Chair would like to thank my Members very much
and my Staff and all of the people that came today for your attendance. I
appreciate your efforts. All this means is another delay which means another
special meeting, and again, the Chair begs you, please, if you can be available,
please be available, we have this big job and we need to get it done. So thank you
very much. The meeting is adjourned. . . . (gavel). .

ADJOURN: 1 1 :36 a.m.
APPROVED:
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